

Hatley Parish Council

Clerk to the Council:  Kim Wilde, 36 Fairfield, Gamlingay, Beds, SG19 3LG

Tel: 01767 650596       Email: hatley-parish-clerk@hatley.info
Extraordinary Meeting of the Parish Council

To Consider Planning Applications
Thursday 21st November 2013 at 7.30pm 

MINUTES
In attendance: - Councillor A Pinney (Chair), Councillor M Eagle, Councillor H Nickerson, 
Clerk to the Council K Wilde and Councillor Sebastian Kindersley.
1. Apologies: Councillor M Astor and Councillor N Jenkins
It was resolved to accept the absence of the above Councillors and the meeting was quorate.
2. To receive declarations of interest
None
3. To receive any representations from members of the public relating to items of the business on this Agenda, during a ten minute Open Forum

Not required
4. Consideration of planning application S/2246/13/LB -  Listed Building consent for the installation of 3 vents to Unit 10 St. George’s Tower, Main Street, Hatley, SG19 3SH, for use by a Laundry Business
The Parish Council agreed that the proposed installation of 3x vents were insignificant in size and location and welcomed this new business to the village.  It was noted that the application does not currently allow for access to the business by its customers.   It was resolved to make a recommendation to SCDC for the APPROVAL of this application.
5. Notification of other local planning issues: A Planning Application is currently under consideration by Croydon Parish Council, S/2293/13/FL – Request for the change of use of land from (1) agriculture to (20) mixed use for agriculture and use for the generation of renewable energy (solar) at Church Farm, Church Lane, Croydon
The Clerk confirmed that Hatley parish Council were not formally consulted on this application by SCDC.  Councillor Kindersley recommended that the Parish Council still gives a response to SCDC as this is a ‘Full Application’ in a neighbouring village that will inevitably  impact  the road that links the A603 with Croydon (that continues into Hatley)  during the development. Councillor Kindersley confirmed that the application was rejected at the Croydon Parish Meeting a night earlier, as there is now a recommendation to change the access by lorries to Church farm via a bridal way, rather than through Church Lane in Croydon village.  It is estimated that there will be approximately 200 lorry ‘movements’ during the build of the solar farm, travelling up and down Croydon Hill. It was resolved that having considered the application, Hatley Parish Council has no further comment.
6. To note the time of closure of this meeting.  
19.43pm
.

DRAFT MINUTES SUBJECT TO RATIFICATION
These minutes are published and provided, and may be used, only on the basis that the user assumes all responsibility for any loss, damage or consequence resulting directly or indirectly from them or their use. For the avoidance of doubt the only legally acceptable version of the Minutes of Hatley Parish Council are those signed in Public Meetings by the Chairman.  They are available for public inspection from the Clerk.

